Sandy Town Council



Minutes of a meeting of the Audit Committee of Sandy Town Council held on Tuesday 20 December 2011 at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy
Present:  Councillors C Osborne (Chairman), W Jackson, M P Scott, D Sharman and Mrs S J Sutton.
Councillors N Aldis, M Pettitt, G White and the Town Clerk were also in attendance.
	1
	Apologies (22/2011-12)
None.


	2
	Declarations of interest (23/2011-12)

a) Personal:  Cllr Scott declared a personal interest in matters pertaining to Sandy Football Club because he was President of the Club; Cllr Sutton declared a personal interest in matters pertaining to SEG because she was a member of the Group but not a Town Council representative on the Group.
b) Prejudicial: Cllr Osborne declared a prejudicial interest in matters pertaining to Sandy Football Club because he was Chairman of the Club. 


	3
	Minutes of Previous Meeting (24/2011-12)
It was resolved: that the minutes of a meeting of the Audit Committee of Sandy Town Council held on 21 November 2011 (which had previously been circulated and now included an amendment notified at Town Council that the Audit Committee should scrutinize the estimates in detail at this meeting) be approved as a correct record of proceedings. 


	4
	Internal Audit 2011-12 (25/2011-12)
The report of the internal audit visit made on 25 November 2011 which had been circulated to the Town Council and committee in advance was discussed. The Clerk was asked to request the Internal Auditor to supply future reports in a larger font size.  The Clerk advised that the Auditor’s recommendation that the wording of the allotment invoices be amended had already been acted upon.
It was resolved: to approve the report of the Internal Auditor.


	5
	Draft Annual Estimates of expenditure for 2012/2013 (26/2011-12)
A draft budget for 2012/13 had been circulated before the meeting for the purpose of facilitating discussion and planning.  It was based on an increase to precept of 3% and an expected inflation rate of 5%. The committee worked through the detailed version of the budget section by section beginning at page 14 and the following amendments/comments were considered:

Code
Proposal/comment
4116  

Reduce proposed budget from £682 to £650

4221

Explore use of casual staff/encourage members to       collect papers on Monday preceding a meeting

4225  

Reduce proposed budget from £5,096 to £4,105

4227  
Reduce proposed budget from £1,800 to £800
4233            
Reduce proposed budget by £1,000 to £3,000 (to include provision for swimming)
4236

Include this in order to build fund for known future elections and possible bye-elections

4239
New coding included in salaries in previous years
4309
Speculative figure, vehicle maintenance costs will be determined by other decisions about vehicle replacement
4341

Reduce proposed sum from £6,100 to £5,800 (Clerk to follow up signing of contract
4546
Increase proposed sum from £2,500 to £3,200 in the light of known maintenance issues
4603
Clerk to seek review of rates for cemetery (and all other rates not recently reviewed)
4651
Increase proposed sum from £200 to £500
5063
Double counting (retain £7,500)
5067

Double counting reduce proposed sum from £7,800 to £300

5104

Reduce proposed sum from £3,000 to £2,200

5106

Reduce proposed sum from £4,000 to £3,500

5168
Reduce the proposed sum from £4,450 to £3,050
5173

Increased proposed sum from £0 to £400
7252
Noted that income lamentably low
5273
Reduce proposed sum from £525 to £500
Note that sponsorship for noticeboards and seats should be explored.
5987
Retain proposed sum, committee discussed notification from Chamber of Trade that £7,500 needed for 2012.  This matter was to be explored further at Town Council, but various proposals were made about fundraising and inclusion of additional businesses in the provision of funding of the lights.  It was noted that the loss of the lights and the switch on event would be very regrettable.
6003
Retain proposed sum, Clerk to explore any opportunities for reducing expenditure. 
6184
The Clerk had arranged a meeting with CBC early in January to explore alternatives.
It was resolved: to include all the changes itemised above in the draft budget for 2012/13 budget to be considered at Town Council.
The committee noted that with these revisions this still left a gap of £46,181 between income and expenditure in the revenue budget, (leaving aside the items to be included in the capital budget).  The budget did not allow any growth for the council but was calculated on the basis of retaining existing services.  The shortfall could be met by subsidy from reserves, increase of the precept above 3%, other revenue raising measures or a combination of the above.  The alternative was to propose cuts to service.  
The tax base for Sandy for the year ahead had increased to 4207 Band D equivalent meaning that with a nil increase to the precept the council’s revenue from precept would increase by £916.20.  Even a 5% increase in the budget would not generate sufficient income (£20,188) to meet the shortfall.  The Clerk was asked to calculate the likely proportion of the current budget which would be unspent, if any.  

(Cllr Sharman left the meeting.) 


	6
	Draft Scale of Charges for 2012/2013 (24/2011-12)
The budget document prepared had been based on a draft scale of charges which was now debated.  The Clerk noted that the current charges made by the Council did not represent the real cost to the council of providing the services.  The draft scale was based upon a 5% increase for most charges.  However, burial and cemetery charges had been increased by 10% as a first step in bringing these charges closer to real costs and in line with equivalent services elsewhere.  It was noted that grave digging fees would also be increased by the Town Council’s contractor from £165 to £200.
It was resolved: to put forward the draft scale of charges to the Town Council with the following amendments:

1. Sandy Cricket Club rent had been wrongly calculated and should be £449.20 not £471.82
2. Interment fees would be increased from the proposed figure of £244 to a proposed figure of £250.

It was resolved: to propose to Town Council that its policy was amended  in respect of two charges:

1. The administrative fee of £30 for the addition of an inscription to a memorial would be charged for each individual inscription and not just the first.

2. Purchase of EROB would be required for all future burials in the cemetery.
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